
 

 

GERMANTOWN PUBLIC SAFETY EDUCATION COMMISSION 

February 1, 2010 minutes 
 

 

The February 1, 2010 meeting of the Germantown Public Safety Education Commission was called to 

order by Lillie Kay Mitchell, Chairperson, at 5:40 PM in the Administrative Conference Room. 

 

Members present:  Lillie Kay Mitchell, Ron Roberson, Jonathan Frase, Dot Ewing-Stagich, Susan 

Hirsch, Nikki Gast, Suzanne Jackson, Chuck Baker, Susan Kingston, John Arth, Lt. Angie Lewis, Fire 

Marshall Jody Dwyer, and Alderman Mark Billingsley. 

 

The minutes of the January 4 meeting were approved as distributed. 

 

REPORTS:  Dot Stagich, Web Information, reported that the web site is active, and to send all PSEC 

entries to her.  Lt. Lewis reported on the new storage unit and contract.  Community requests for 

speakers have been filled by Jody Dwyer and Dot Stagich (one), Jonathan Frase (two) and Ron 

Robertson (planned for February 13).  Alderman Billingsley reported on the baseball field negotiations, 

the storm water fee, and cameras for the Germantown High School Community Television program. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  The Safety City training sessions will be Sunday, June 6, 2:00 – 3:00 pm and 

Thursday, June 3, 7:00 – 8:00 pm.  There will be no increase in the event fee.  A Program change from 

“Kids on the Block” to a video summarizing the whole week was discussed. 

 

The Spring Safety Seat Check (originally planned for April 10) will be rescheduled in the fall due to 

another Safety Seat Check sponsored by the West TN scheduled for March 5. 

 

The CPR training for our commission is confirmed for Friday, February 19 in the GPD Training Room 

from 6:00 – 10:00 pm. 

 

NEW BUSINESS (postponed from the last meeting):  Proper disposal of medications (being researched 

by Susan Kingston) and ways to reduce speeding in school zones are project ideas for 2010 projects. 

 

The next meeting is Monday, March 1 at 5:30 pm. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30 pm. 

 

Susan Hirsch 

Recording Secretary 

 



ADDENDUM 

 

 

From Susan Hirsch: 

 

All commissioners are encouraged to send details of their reports or commission business for inclusion 

in the addendum. 

 

From Lillie Kay Mitchell: 

 

Safety City 2010 (June 14-18, 2010):  Brochure will be the same as last year with a new picture.  She is 

emailing last year’s volunteers to “save the date” 

 

Storage Unit:  Thanks to all who helped move us to new facility.  Thanks especially to Angie for all U 

did.  Dot needs a key. 

 

All PSEC members are encouraged to take the CPR course February 19 in the Police Training Room. 


